OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 31 March 
PROJECT- John Day Lock and Dam- South Fish Ladder

RESPONSE DATE- 14 April 2011 (FPOM)
Description of the problem- There are two coordination issues associated with the return of south fish pump #3 and beginning rehab on the next south fish pump.
1. The JDA-S fish turbine #3 is expected to be installed during Winter 2011/12.  To install the turbine, the contractor will need the south fish ladder out of service for at least two weeks.  The two week overlapping ladder outage had been previously coordinated and documented in MOC titled 100507 JDA N Ladder outage UPDATED 110328.  The dual outage is tentatively scheduled to begin 9 January 2012.  Upon further internal discussions, the PDT would like to request an additional week outage for the south ladder.  This would result in a three week overlapping outage, beginning 9 January 2012 and ending no later than 30 January 2012.
2. In addition, during the installation of pump #3, contractors will prepare for taking the next fish pump out of service.  The PDT is uncomfortable with immediately removing the next fish pump without running #3 for at least a significant part of the 100 day test.  The proposal is to run pump #3 about six weeks to make sure there are no immediate deficiencies.  After that time, the south ladder AWS would need to be taken out of service to allow for the bulkheading and removal of the next fish pump to be rehabbed.
Type of outage required- 

1. The south fishway would be out of service an additional week, in conjunction with the north fishway out of service for entrance mods.

2. The south fishway AWS would be out of service for about two days in early to mid-April.

Impact on facility operation- 
1. The south fishway would remain out of service for an additional week.

2. The south fishway AWS would be out of service for two days during fish passage season.

Length of time for repairs- 
1. The south fishway would be out of service from 09-30 January 2012.
2. The south fishway AWS would be out of service for two days in the first two weeks of April.
Expected impacts on fish passage- 
1. The overlapping outage had already been approved for the January/February timeframe (see MOC titled 100507 JDA N Ladder outage UPDATED 110328).
2. Please see Table 1 below.  

a. If JDA-S was to be taken out of service in March, there is a risk of another overlapping outage as JDA-N is approved to be out of service until 30 March 2012.
b. If JDA-S was to be taken out of service the first week of April, once JDA-N returned to service, it appears that about 850 fish (on average) may be delayed in their upstream migration.  With the north ladder in service, these fish will still have a passage route, though they may have to spend time searching for it.  
Table 1.  Average Weekly Passage of Chinook and Steelhead at JDA from 2003-2010.

	Dates
	JDA-S
	JDA-N

	
	Chinook
	Steelhead
	Chinook
	Steelhead

	4-10 March
	0
	675
	1
	348

	11-17 March
	11
	553
	49
	552

	18-24 March
	27
	320
	282
	600

	25-31 March
	75
	251
	374
	577

	1-7 April
	528
	323
	346
	321

	8-14 April
	2154
	246
	1059
	300


*March passage numbers (only available from 2003 -2007) are five year averages.  April numbers are eight year averages.

Comments from others.  
-----Original Message-----

From: Tackley, Sean C NWP 

Sent: Tuesday, April 05, 2011 2:58 PM

To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Zyndol, Miroslaw A NWP; Dallas, Jay M NWP; Medina, George J NWP

Subject: RE: JDA south ladder outage in 2012

This seems like a totally reasonable recommendation to me, Tammy.  One risk I can think of is that due to some unforeseen reason, there is a delay in getting JDA-N watered up at the end of March.  The JDA-N entrance modifications (including testing/final touches) should be completed by March 30, as coordinated with FPOM, but my optimism has been diminished a bit after last year's JDA-N exit mods.  A double outage in April wouldn't be desirable.  I don't think there is a good alternative to early April for the JDA-S outage, but this is just something to consider.

Thanks,

Sean   

-----Original Message-----
From: Zyndol, Miroslaw A NWP 
Sent: Tuesday, April 05, 2011 3:57 PM
To: Tackley, Sean C NWP; Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Dallas, Jay M NWP; Medina, George J NWP
Cc: Carroll, Jerry A NWP; Hunter, Patrick J NWP
Subject: RE: JDA south ladder outage in 2012 (UNCLASSIFIED)

Sean, 

I couldn't agree with you more;  we should be realistic in planning for the next year's outages which could require this double outage in the first half of April (if JD North is delayed...?) I suggest that we consider coordinating for it with FPOM now if we want those two important activities (JD North entrance improvements and JD South turbine rehab) occurring simultaneously during one season/year in FY 2012. I know that it is a difficult situation, but we need to be prepared for the worst case scenarios by including them in our schedules.   

Thanks for the help!

MIROSLAW A. ZYNDOL 

JOHN DAY DAM  

CHIEF OF FISHERIES 

541-506-7860

BB CELL : 541-980-9958  

IDFG- -----Original Message-----
From: Kiefer,Russell [mailto:russ.kiefer@idfg.idaho.gov] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 27, 2011 2:52 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination JDA south fish pumps

Tammy,

I’m a little confused.  The coordination specifies a 2-3 week concurrent outage in early January, which we are OK with.  However, later the form is talking about outages in March or April, which are more of a concern for us.  During March and April it appears based upon PIT detections at MCN, that there are significant numbers of Snake River steelhead passing these projects and needing to get to spawning grounds quickly.  Can you clear this up for me?

Thanks, Russ

NWP Fish- -----Original Message-----
From: Mackey, Tammy M NWP 
Sent: Wednesday, April 27, 2011 4:12 PM
To: 'russ.kiefer@idfg.idaho.gov'
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination JDA south fish pumps

Hi Russ, the outage in Jan is to bring pump 3 b ack in service.

The outage in April is to allow for the placement of bulkheads so pump 2 may be taken out of service and repaired. 

The work may not be completed concurrently as pump 3 needs to be ran for many weeks before the Corps is willing to accept ownership.

Does that offer a better explanation?

Tammy

-----Original Message-----
From: Gary Fredricks [mailto:Gary.Fredricks@noaa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, May 02, 2011 2:45 PM
To: Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Lorz, Tom; Tackley, Sean C NWP
Subject: Re: FPOM: Official Coordination JDA south fish pumps

Tammy,  This expected impacts section concerns me too.  I am ok with the concurrent outage in January but not in April.  This is when overwintering steelhead need to be getting where they need to go.  Since this is a short (two day) outage I would recommend doing it during the spill season (e.g., April 10-11) to provide attraction the north entrance (I am more concerned with delaying steelhead than I am with spring chinook at this time of the year).  I also recommend fish counting be conducted in March of 2012 so we can see what is happening to the fish when we do these things.  Thanks,  Gary
-----Original Message-----
From: Tackley, Sean C NWP 
Sent: Monday, May 02, 2011 3:14 PM
To: Gary Fredricks; Mackey, Tammy M NWP; Lorz, Tom
Cc: Zyndol, Miroslaw A NWP
Subject: RE: FPOM: Official Coordination JDA south fish pumps (UNCLASSIFIED)

Classification: UNCLASSIFIED

Caveats: NONE

Hi Gary,

Miro, Tammy, and I agree that we need to avoid the risk of a double outage for this work, particularly because of the potential steelhead delay concerns.  We have an internal meeting scheduled for Thursday (May 5) to discuss construction timelines for the two projects (South and North) and ways to ensure we won't have a double outage.  We'll be sure to include your concerns and suggestions in the discussion.

This should all be resolved by the next FPOM.

Thanks,

Sean   

FPOM approved as long as counting continues and there is no dual outage in April.

Final results- This may go forward as planned.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.

Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

503-961-5733 
Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

